
 

 

 

 

ADVISORY PLANNING BOARD 

APPROVED MINUTES OF MEETING 

Meeting Held Over Zoom 

April 29, 2020 

Minutes Prepared by Molly Porter 

 

 

I. The meeting was called to order at 7:33 pm 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Syed Shamim, Ben Friedman, Maria Silvia Miller, 

Keith Chernikoff, Matthew Inzeo, Isabelle Gournay and James Drake 

COUNCIL PRESENT: Councilmember J Davis 

STAFF PRESENT:  Molly Porter and Terri Hruby  

 

II. Agenda approved as presented  

 

III. Minutes of January 22, 2020 approved as amended 

IV. Cherrywood Lane Presentation of 15% Design Plans for Phase 2 of the Cherrywood Lane 

Complete and Green Street Project 

 

Ms. Porter presented the 15% design plans for Phase 2 of the Cherrywood Lane Complete 

and Green Street Project that were drafted by RK&K. Ms. Porter detailed that the roundabout 

at Greenbelt Metro Drive will remain unchanged and that bicycle traffic will be directed 

towards a shared-use path. Ms. Porter then described that on the bridge the design proposes 

6’ bicycle lanes and that the buffers between cyclists and vehicles have not been determined. 

The Board discussed some options for buffers including armadillos and a concrete curb. Mr. 

Drake noted that the type of buffer should be further discussed and individuals familiar with 

the different types of buffer should be consulted.  

The Board then discussed the roundabout proposed at Cherrywood Lane and Ivy Lane where 

the Motiva development is occurring. Councilmember Davis clarified that the developers of 

that site are not responsible for the construction of the roundabout. Ms. Hruby noted that 

while the developers are not responsible for the construction of the roundabout they will be 

contributing $100,000 to the Cherrywood Lane Complete and Green Street project.  

 Mr. Friedman raised a question about how bicycle facilities on Cherrywood Lane could be 

connected to the existing American Discovery Trail. There was then a discussion that cyclists 

could be encouraged through signage to use Ivy Lane to connect to existing trails. Staff was 

notified that the meeting needed to end to avoid conflict with a different meeting or new 

Zoom meeting credentials would be needed to continue the meeting. At that time the Board 

members expressed general support for the plans and Ms. Porter noted that the consultant 

will be working on developing 30% draft design plans which will also be presented to the 

Board.     

 



 

 

V. New Business 

No new business was discussed. 

 

VI. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


